Naval Discharge Review Board
Dear Board Members,

Please allow me a moment to introduce myself. My name is Chris Frazier and I’m the Student Programs Coordinator at Oregon Institute of Technology. I’ve been in this position since April 1, 2008. Prior to being hired in this position I was a student at Oregon Institute of Technology and served four years in the Associated Students of Oregon Institute of Technology (ASOIT), two years of which were served as President. I earned my bachelor’s degree in Communication Studies with a minor in Psychology in March 2008 and was then hired as the Student Programs Coordinator on April 1, 2008. These experiences combined have given me the opportunity to interact with many different college students from all walks of life. I’ve seen students succeed despite extreme personal hardships but I’ve also seen students fail due to a lack of learning and maturity. 

One particular student I’d like to discuss with you today is Thomas Burden. I first met Thomas in the early spring of 2007 when he came to our office inquiring about how to start a club. He related to me that he had had some experience as a Resident Advisor at his previous school in Alaska and that he had a lot of passion for starting a club. I suggested to him that he should consider running for a student body office because I could see how much passion and excitement he could bring to my team. He took my advice and in May of 2007, was elected as the non-traditional senator and I was re-elected as the student body president.
When we returned to school in the fall of 2008 (September) the real work began. My first impressions of Thomas during those first three months were that he was somewhat of a “class clown” but had a lot of good ideas and insight to contribute to the team. At first it was a challenge to find his leadership style and find a way to make it shine. I learned that Thomas is someone who will return respect where given and will work very hard for someone he respects. He sometimes needed a little more direction than other leaders but I could see as time went on that he was learning a lot about the job and himself. By spring term (May 2008) Thomas came up with an idea for an event he wanted to do; a taco feed that would be free to all students and provided by a local vendor. It was amazing to stand back and watch Thomas take hold of this project and carry it through to fruition. In all my four years of student government I’ve never seen a more successful event!
I encouraged Thomas to run for a second year in student government and he was successfully re-elected in May 2008. Thomas was also hired as a trip coordinator for the Outdoor Program which is a program I directly advise as the Student Programs Coordinator. It has been amazing to look back at the Thomas I met in early spring 2007 and the Thomas I now know. He seems to take life more seriously, he meets deadlines, comes up with projects on his own without direction, he contributes positively to the team even if the team disagrees. Thomas is honest with his co-workers and the students he works with. He has demonstrated good judgment on all of the trips and events he has planned and carried out. He is now on the soccer team and is very dedicated to his team and practices good sportsmanship and teamwork. In sitting on hiring committees where some of his friends have applied for jobs within the same program he works, he has been very mature and unbiased in listening to each applicant and basing his opinions on what he feels is best for the team rather than only speaking on behalf of his friends. I enjoy working with Thomas and feel he is a great asset to all of the teams I have had the pleasure of working with him on. I have seen a growth and change in him that is truly worthy of a change in his discharge status. I’ve always thought that college was more than just book learning but also learning about oneself and it appears to me that Thomas has spent this past year doing just that. 
